
Polyester Fibers 

Qualified Product List 

Specification – Requirements 

 

ODOT Construction and Materials Specifications – SS826 Type A & 702.17 Type II 

 

Requirements for inclusion on the Qualified Product List (QPL) 

 

1. Submit to the Office of Materials Management the following information: 

a. Manufacturer’s letter certifying the fibers supplied to the project will meet or exceed 

Departmental specifications 

b. Provide certified test data for the product 

c. Typical package markings that identifying manufacturer and brand name 

d. Agreement to immediately notify the Department on any changes in production, materials, 

dimensions, before shipment. 

e. Provide the Department a contact name, number, and e-mail address 

f. Supply both the finished product as well as a 10-foot sample 

g. Provide material certification that more than 55% of the material is of domestic origin. If it is not 

of domestic origin, please provide the location in which the material is manufactured for review 

as part of the IIJA/BABA requirements. 

 

Address all packages to: 

Ohio Department of Transportation 

Office of Materials Management 

1600 West Broad Street 

Columbus, OH 43223 

Attn: Liquid Asphalt Section - QPL 

 

2. Acceptance by the Department 

 

The Office of Materials Management will review a manufacturer’s submittal for compliance with 

specification requirements. 

 

Accepted products will be listed on the Department’s qualified product list web page and will be loaded 

into the Department’s construction database system for acceptance in the field through the QPL screen. 

 

3. Field Documentation Requirements 

 

Products on the QPL will be accepted if they can be identified by the field to a supplier/manufacturer 

listed on the Department’s Qualified Products List.  

 

Products should be labeled with brand name 

 

4. Recertification Requirements 

 

a. Provide all re-certification documentation and samples as described in Section 1 by January 1st of 

each year. 

b. Failure to provide documentation by January 1st will results in removal from QPL until 

documentation is supplied. 


